
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events:  

www.scottlake.net (Under Calendar Tab) 

• Drainage Distrist – June 10th – 4:30 pm 
• SLAMS Club – June 10th  @ 6 pm 
• HERS Club – June 18th @ 6 pm 
• Garden Club – June 19th @ 10:30 am  
• Board of Trustees – June 19th @ 6 pm 
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Scott Lake Maintenance Company   Phone: 360-352-4787 
www.scotlake.net email: office@scottlake.net  

Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:30 am – 4 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from your President –  
Eric Riffe 
 

 Annual Meeting Results  
 

On Saturday, May 10th, Vice President Tom Culleton 
called the Annual Meeting to order. While the Election 
Committee verified and counted the votes, the board 
shared the accomplishments from the past year. Here 
are just a few: 
 

• Replaced 150 water meters with radio-read 
meters.   

• Upgraded the community center by replacing the 
flooring, inner and outer doors, and ensuring the 
bathrooms are ADA compliant. The interior has 
also been completely painted.   

• Installed a cover over the sharing table.   
• The Events Committee organized several events, 

including the Easter Egg Dash, Pictures with 
Santa, Bunko, a Pumpkin Carving Contest, and 
National Night Out with Music in the Park (held in 
August).   

 

Theresa Parsons introduced Alaine Shuemann and 
Suzanne Fromme, the Co-Supervisors of the 
Elections. Alaine explained that, according to our 
Bylaws, a quorum is necessary for a vote to be 
officially enacted. This means that without a quorum, 
the vote will not be counted. We needed 123 
shareholders to establish a quorum. It was noted that 
a quorum is not required for the budget vote. We 
validated 52 and found two invalid ballots, making 
them the only ones submitted from a total 
membership of 615.   
 

At our first Board meeting of the fiscal year, one of 
the initial items on the agenda was to fill two of the 
three vacant seats on the Board, as we did not 
achieve a quorum at the Annual Meeting. Jim 
Johnson and Julie Orcutt were appointed to one-year 
terms. The next item was to select the officers for the 
Board of Directors. See the results below. 
 

Meet your new Board of Directors:  
Eric Riffe, President, Tom Culleton, Vice President  
Theresa Parsons, Secretary, Judy Zygar, Treasurer,  
Jim Johnson, Trustee, Julie Orcutt, Trustee  
Mike Pierce, Trustee, Sarah White, Trustee.  
 
 

 
 

4th of July Family Fun Day- 3pm to 5pm 
Grab your picnic basket and head to the park to enjoy 
an afternoon of Family Fun! The Events Committee will 
be providing cool treats and fun activities, including the 
2nd annual 4th of July Family Fun Run. 
Watch scottlake.net and community Facebook pages 
for more information. 
 

SLAMS Club 5th of July Park Clean-Up 

Volunteers are needed to help clean the  
park following the 4th of July celebrations.  

This year, we will offer coffee and donuts starting at 9 
a.m. These refreshments will be available only while 
supplies last, so arrive early! This is a token of 
appreciation for all that community members do to keep 
Scott Lake beautiful!! 

SCOTT LAKE'S FIRST ANNUAL KITE CONTEST! 
SATURDAY, AUGUST 16TH,  ALL  AGES 

 
Join us at the Scott Lake Community Center for a fun 
kite-making event! You can either make a kite at the 
center or bring your own. Prizes will be awarded for the 
best homemade kites. Registration, games, 
refreshments, and kite building will take place from 9 AM 
to 11 AM.  Judging will occur at 11 AM.   After judging, 
we’ll fly the kites, weather permitting. Kite kits will also be 
available at the Scott Lake office. Don’t miss out on the 
fun! Beginning August 1st. Direct any questions to Bill 
Clark at bkeeperbill@gmail.com. Stop by and join the fun! 
 

There is one position available for appointment to 
the board.  If you want to volunteer your time and 
make a difference in your community, please email 
the office at office@scottlake.net or call: 360-352-
4787. 
 

 

 

Thank you to the SLAMS Club for another fantastic 
Kids' Fishing Derby this year. The participants' joy 
reflects your hard work and dedication.  

Thanks to the volunteers for their essential roles in 
creating this memorable experience, from setting up fishing 
stations to providing support. You made this event an 
unforgettable adventure for everyone!  
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